

Mon Valley RC Club Meeting Minutes

07-11-2025

Meeting Called to order at 7:05PM by President Mike Eiben followed by Pledge of Allegiance There were 14 members in attendance.

Executive Committee Report: no report

Secretary Report: Al Bartek read the minutes of the April 4th meeting. Minutes were approved. Al also reported the minutes were uploaded to the website along with new application forms by David Herrington.

Treasurers Report- Ron Doctorick reported by email that the Finances are in good order. June expenses were higher than normal, at \$1677.77. This was all for Field & Mower Maintenance. This includes \$200 for fuel, \$247 for labor, Mower Maintenance parts \$477.77, Maintenance Advance \$300.00, Field rolling \$430.00.

Field Directors report- Rick Altomari- Thanks goes out to Scott Campbell for rolling both fields back in June 19th.

Safety Officers Report: no report

Vice President's Report- Al Kozusko -Tim's lane will be repaved and Al will coordinate and let everyone know when this occurs. He also passed along that Brandon is no longer the Director of parks, and there is a new director coming in who will be a county person.

Old Business: Mike Eiben will take the lead in organizing a Family Picnic. After polling those in attendance, Sept 6th was chosen as the date of the picnic. Mike said he will bring burgers and soft drinks and have an email chain to help coordinate what each individual is bringing.

New Business: Sunday, August 3rd is the Cedar Creek Park Summer FunFest. We will need volunteers to display and communicate with the public. Our booth is located at the entrance to the FunFest across from the Petting Zoo. We can park near our booth. Mike made a motion to pay Scott Campbell \$50 for his considerable time spent rolling both fields. The motion was seconded by Rick Altomari and carried unanimously.

New Members: We had 3 new members join the club since last meeting, Randy Grube, Tom Wagner and Mark Bowman. All three were voted in unanimously.

No Show and Tell:

Motion To Adjourn: After Mike invited everyone to join in for a NITE FLY after the meeting, a Motion to Adjourn was made from the floor and seconded by Al Kozusko. Meeting was adjourned at 7:33 PM

Respectfully submitted

Allan Bartek MVRC Secretary